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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 25, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Daniels, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Barbara Waiters, Commissioner Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
SEPTEMBER 27, 2016
Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of September 27, 2016.  Verbal Motion 16-052 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

Chairwoman Williams reported that the Board was forming and reconstituting the Board Committee Meetings: Operations and Administration Committee, Finance Committee and Executive Committee.  

Chairwoman Williams reported that Commissioner Wegner would Chair the Operations and Administration Committee, Commissioner Herrera would Chair the Finance Committee and the Board was working with Dwight Norton from the City of New Orleans to help organize the committees so that they can operate properly.


Chairwoman Williams reported that the Board was also working with Management Partners who would be assisting the RTA Board in writing new policies and procedures. 
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
Sundiata Haley stated that he would discuss the matters in Executive Session.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

Commissioner Wegner reported that Jefferson Parish Transit plans to work with the RTA on the Strategic Plan.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:

Justin Augustine thanked everyone involved in the Rampart Streetcar Project and in the grand opening events.

Justin Augustine stated that Transdev/RTA staff participated in the relief efforts in Baton Rouge and members of the CPR Committee: Raymond Washington, Tracy Bernard, Pastor, Tineka West, Donald Lymous and Debbie Smith took the donations that were collected from staff to Bethany Church in Baton Rouge.


Justin Augustine reported that RTA/Transdev staff participated in the Susan G. Komen Breast Cancer Walk that took place in City Park on October 22, 2016.

 
Justin Augustine reported that the RTA’s Second Harvest Food Bank Drive, Stuff Dat Bus, was underway and would end on November 15, 2016 after the November Board Meeting.

DBE THIRD QUARTERLY REPORT 2016

Janice Abadie reported that the DBE 3rd Quarter Report showed that the RTA had a total of $15,966,077 in current Federal contracts with $5,775,726 allocated to DBE’s which totaled 36% DBE participation.

Janice Abadie reported that on the Non-Federal Side, RTA’s total contracts were $61,818,394 Million with $15,835,456 Million for DBE’s which totaled 25.6% DBE participation.


Janice Abadie reported that the total spending for the 3rd Quarter was $9,110,175 (federal and non-federal not including fuel and vehicles) and the DBE participation was $2,036,505.


Janice Abadie reported that the 3rd Quarter DBE Performance Attainment Goal was 22%.


Commissioner Daniels asked that all Commissioners receive a copy of the DBE Report.


Commissioner Gardere asked for staff to produce a report that shows DBE’s Prime Contractors and DBE’s subcontractors.

Deslie Isidore presented the winners of the 2016 Bus Roadeo and the winners of the Fixed Route and Paratransit Categories would attend the APTA Annual Roadeo in Reno, Nevada:

Fixed Route Operator Category

· 1st Place 
Kevin Wilkerson – 2 Years of Service 
· 2nd Place 
Raymond Washington – 31 Years of Service
· 3rd Place 
Gerard Hick – 7 Years of Service
Paratransit Operator Category

· 1st Place
Eric Barra – 1 Year of Service
· 2nd Place
Roy Fox – 4 Years of Service
Novice Category

· 1st Place
Brendan Matthews

· 2nd Place
Sundiata Haley

· 3rd Place
Justin T. Augustine, III

Bus Roadeo Committee Members: 

	Carmen Campbell
	Shelita Collins

	Clarence Glover
	Gerard Guter

	Joey Held
	Ronald Horn

	Gary Jones
	Keziah Lee

	Teron Lewis
	Wil Mullet

	Shulond Myer
	Jacques Robichaux

	Debbie Smith
	Ken Songy

	Nazires Tolliver
	Rashidah Williams

	            Barbara Wheat
	


Committee Judge:

Mark Major
THIRD QUARTER REPORTS:

TRANSIT POLICE REPORT

Deslie Isidore reported that the Transit Police Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 

CUSTOMER SERVICE REPORT
Deslie Isidore reported that the Customer Service Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 

TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year, July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017.

Mark Major stated that on June 21, 2016, the RTA received authority from FTA to move the Ferry Design from 30% to 60%.


Mark Major stated that the extended ferry hours would be through December 31, 2016.

Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of September were $514,991.54 and, less fare collected of $117,056.61, resulted in a net billing for the month of $397,934.93

Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of September was $3,736,079.89, less the net billing of $397,934.93, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $23,996.93; RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $21,016.00 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, were $26,269.00 which gives a September 2016 balance of $3,308.895.03 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 

Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 33,717 and there were 65 Scooters for a total of 33,717 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 468 pedestrians and 26,440 vehicles for a total of 26,908 passengers.

Mark Major reported that the RTA has received 6 Design Build Proposals for the new Ferry Vessels and they were going through procurement review and evaluation.


Mark Major reported that Commissioner Wegner, Commissioner Herrera, and Justin Augustine attended the launch of the Louisiana River Boat Cruise that will cruise the Mississippi River from Gretna to Memphis, Tennessee originating from the Gretna Ferry Launch.  

Mark Major reported that the RTA still has the right to use the Gretna Ferry launch once the ferry service resumes in Gretna.


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Mark Major stated that during the month of April ridership was high due to French Quarter Fest.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Mark Major stated that he would note on the ferry report the Christmas Bonfire ridership in Algiers and the ridership for Wednesdays on the Point. 


Skip Gallacher, Vice President of the Algiers Point Association stated that there was a new ferry bid out on the streets and he wanted to have public input on this particular bid such as does the bid fit the needs of the public, will the ferry have the necessary open spaces for the tourists to explore on the boat and, once these new boats are purchased, will the City have them for 80 years like the current vessels.
Skip Gallacher stated that the purchase of new ferries will increase ridership for RTA/Transdev.

Annette Wait stated that she was a tour guide in the French Quarter and that she lives in Algiers Point.  She stated that they were promised integrated ferry passes that would work with the buses and streetcars and that the ferry would have an automated ticket system and she asked if the public would have to wait until the new boats were purchased for this to happen.

Annette Wail stated that people that take the ferry downtown to doctor appointments have to spend more money transferring to either the streetcars or to the buses.


Connie Burks stated that she belongs to the Board of Friends of the Ferry and she said that the Ferry does not have any type of signage that indicates the hours of operation.


Robert Booms stated that he was the President of the Algiers Point Association and he stated that his main concern was that public input wasn’t being allowed with the design of the new terminal and the purchase of the new ferry boats and he hoped that RTA/Transdev would consider a Citizens Advisory Committee that would include people from both sides of the river.

Greg Matney stated that the integrated passes were very important to the riding public and he wanted to know if the new boats would be able to accommodate scooters.

Kristin Palmer stated that when the fare on the ferry was increased to $2.00 RTA/Transdev promised that the ferry fare would integrate with the RTA buses and streetcar systems and that should have taken place four years ago.

Kristin Palmer stated that the public was not involved in the ferry terminal design on the east bank and that the east bank and west back terminals should look one in the same.

In response to Commissioner Daniels, Kristin Palmer stated that when the public was meeting with RTA/Transdev to save the ferries, it was stated that a ferry pass would be integrated into the RTA’s system to allow ferry riders to transfer from the ferry to the buses and streetcars and special signage was also promised for the ferry.

Kristin Palmer stated there were no fareboxes on the ferries, that a person collects the fares by hand and that adds to the ferry budget.

Kristin Palmer stated that she wanted to thank RTA/Transdev for stepping up and saving the ferry.


Justin Augustine stated that everything that the speakers spoke about regarding the ferry was true.


Justin Augustine stated that the pass integration for the ferry was available on the Go Mobile App.  

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine stated that an integrated pass that would allow you to use the ferries, buses and streetcars could be purchased on mobile phones.

In response to Kristin Palmer, Justin Augustine stated that the pass was available for purchase on the Go Mobile App for one price and could be used on the ferries, buses and streetcars.


Chairman Williams stated that the RTA needed to inform the riding public about the Go Mobile App.


Justin Augustine stated that this was not a normal monthly pass but a special pass that could be integrated with the buses and streetcars.

Justin Augustine stated that when Transdev took over the ferry operation from the State, the State had hired a contractor to do the signage for the ferry and then funding was available to remodel the terminal so the signage was put on hold and that decision was made by the State.


Justin Augustine stated that on the terminal side of the project, Transdev was working with the City of New Orleans Building Corporation, The Howard Hughes Corporation, The Four Seasons Corporation and the Audubon Institute to make sure that the design fits the global initiatives that were taking place on the river.

Justin Augustine stated that at the appropriate time he would make the design for the terminal available to the public and he said the funds were limited so there were budgetary constraints associated with the design of the terminal.

Kristin Palmer stated that she was concerned that the global vision would not fit the vision of the riders and she was not happy that this terminal was for the public and the public had no part of the process.

Kristin Palmer stated that maybe she was receiving bad information from outside sources and the way to stop this bad information was to put everything on the table so the public would be able to view the design.


Kristin Palmer stated that she wanted a public commission formed so that the public could review and participate in the ferry terminal design and in the purchase of the ferry boats.


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA procurement procedures were being used for the purchase of the boats and the technical evaluation team was selected and the bids were being evaluated and the Board was authorized to make the decision.


Justin Augustine stated that six bidders had submitted a design build concept and historically there was no public review during this process.

Justin Augustine stated that all the ancillary amenities that were critical to the public were put into the scope of services and there were lots of communications with the Coast Guard. 
Justin Augustine stated that a temporary docking facility would be built until the permanent terminal was completed and the boats needed to meet all the necessary mandates and the scope was available for review today.


Justin Augustine stated that this was a very costly operation and a very high risk project for Transdev and he wanted to thank everyone that participated in this process from the beginning.


Justin Augustine stated that nothing would be done to violate the public trust and the public would have input and the procurement process would not be violated.


Chairwoman Williams stated that once a selection was made on the design build process for the boats, then there would be a process for the public to review and comment.


Chairwoman Williams stated that a public meeting would be held for the public input for the design of the terminal.


Justin Augustine stated that the engineering integrity of the wharf was very important during this process and there are structural issues on both sides of the river and the Coast Guard was involved in every aspect of the design and certain things could not be done because it would compromise the structure of the wharf.

Commissioner Gardere stated that staff needed to start having discussions with the public regarding the terminal.

Justin Augustine stated that he would set a date to hold a public meeting for the public to review the concept drawings and learn from an engineering stand point what had to be dealt with.

Commissioner Gardere reported that the RTA was very good at giving the public information regarding its projects.


Justin Augustine stated that Transdev has been very cautious about this project.


Commissioner Daniels stated that the public needs to understand the relationship between the State and RTA/Transdev as it relates to the ferries.


Commissioner Williams stated that Patrice Mercadel was going to show how to use the application to purchase the passes after the meeting.


Commissioner Herrera stated that the public wanted input regarding the amenities that the ferries would have and Transdev was working with all the necessary agencies to make sure that the terminal was done correctly.

Justin Augustine stated that he would meet with the public and share as much information as possible.


Commissioner Roth stated that she wanted to hear from the people that ride the ferries every day and she said when federal dollars were used on a project, you have to have public input.


Commissioner Roth stated that handicapped accessibility to the terminal and the ferries was very important.


Commissioner Waiter stated that she wanted staff to present to the Board an outline of the public outreach program for this project.

In response to Robert Booms, Chairwoman Williams stated that it was against procurement regulations to have someone from the public on the selection team.

Commissioner Herrera stated that the ferries were a design build concept and the vendors were going to provide the concept and the design based on the criteria that was presented by the Corps of Engineers and the State of Louisiana and the design team would pick the best design and the public would get involved once the design was selected.

Chairwoman Williams and Commissioner Herrera stated that the public would be able to give input on the terminal design.

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT

N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS AVENUE 

Martin Pospisil reported that Michelle Rousseau, In The Event, handled the Ribbon Cutting that took place on October 3, 2016 and the Grand Opening Celebration that took place on October 8, 2016. 

Michelle Rousseau reported that Valerie Robertson from her staff worked on the project and Trene McCormick was the name and face for all the businesses along the Rampart corridor.


Michelle Rousseau reported that the three members of the community that participated in the Ribbon Cutting and Press Conference on October 3, 2016 were Sal Salsunseri from P& J Oyster Company, Troy Gant from Second Vine Wine and Nadjya Bynum from Main Street and the Treme Association.

Michelle Rousseau reported that merchants and vendors along the corridor participated in the October 8, 2016 event and this event was a way to give back to the community and vendors along the streetcar corridor; there was a Kid’s Tent with Face Painting and the kids had an opportunity to paint a streetcar and a total of 500 people were in attendance with no incidents.

Commissioner Gardere stated that the Ground Breaking and the Community Day Events were absolutely phenomenal and perfectly executed and were wonderful examples of how to give back to the community.

Chairwoman Williams stated that Martin Pospisil and Michelle Rousseau both did wonderful jobs on the project.
Martin Pospisil reported that one advantage of the project was getting to know the community along the corridor. 
STATE OF GOOD REPAIR CARROLLTON:
Martin Pospisil reported that the flooring was completed and a new water oil separator was installed and the project was on schedule.
STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

No Report.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Revenue Line Item for the month was below staff projections year to date but the expense levels were maintained at a rate that offset the short comings in the revenues and year to date was $523,000 to the positive between revenues and operating expenses.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item was better in the month and year to date as a result of the adjustment made on the Pension; it was 100% accrued and no there was no longer a need to budget for that Line Item.
Ronald Baptiste reported that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Government Operating Assistance Line Item, the agency received slightly more than what was projected which helps the RTA’s bottom line and year to date the RTA was at a significantly greater number than what was anticipated primarily in Preventative Maintenance and staff was able to identify some funding and was able to capitalize on the available funding and draw the revenues down. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Government Non-Operating Revenue Line Item, staff had concluded with the Rampart Project and the Carrollton Facility was moving along and the Board approved the Canal Terminal Project and those expenses for the Canal Project would not take place until next year.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Debt Services Line Item represented Principal and Interest on the RTA’s structured debt which was very sound. 
In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste stated that he would provide a report to the Commissioners analyzing the ridership data.
PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by TMG and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable. 
AUTHORIZATION TO SOLICIT:

CPA SERVICES TO DEVELOP INDIRECT COST PROPOSAL
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for CPA Services to Develop on Indirect Cost Proposal. 
Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the solicitation of CPA Services to Develop an Indirect Cost Proposal.  Motion 16-053 was approved unanimously.
THREAT AND VULNERABILITY ASSESSMENT WITH CAPABILITIES ASSESSMENT (PHASE ONE)
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for a Threat and Vulnerability Assessment with Capabilities Assessment (Phase One).

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to approve the solicitation of the Threat and Vulnerability Assessment with Capabilities Assessment (Phase One).  Verbal Motion 16-054 was approved unanimously.

TO AMEND:

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT WITH DELGADO COMMUNITY COLLEGE

DEFERRED
TO AMEND AND RATIFY:
ONE (1) ARTICULATED BUS – RESOLUTION NO. 13-006 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend and ratify the contract for One (1) Articulated Bus – Resolution No. 13-006.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize an amendment to Resolution No. 13-006 and ratification of the payment to New Flyer of America, Inc.  Resolution No. 16-060 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 
OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews reported that chargeable accidents per 100,000 Miles for September for buses was 1.65, rail was 3.04 and paratransit was 1.79.
Brendan Matthews showed a slide of all the Preventable and Non-Preventable Accidents with Fixed Route, Streetcars and Paratransit from January 2016 – September – 2016.

Brendan Matthews reported that staff tries to mitigate these accidents by trying to place the correct traffic signals to prevent more accidents such as the no left turn signals.
Brendan Matthews reported that the most frequent accidents were vehicles making left turns in front of the streetcars.

Brendan Matthews reported that boardings per hour for the month of September were 24.81 on bus, 42.07 on rail and 1.94 on paratransit.

Brendan Matthews reported that On Time Performance on Bus was 74.1%, Streetcar 74.5% and Paratransit 85.6%.

Brendan Matthews reported that 69% of all lines experienced detours or service interruptions, 10 service disruptions, including 10 short-term and 7 long-term detours affected service during the month of September.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that the buses should not be leaving passengers at major intersections when passengers are trying to transfer to another bus and he would send supervisors to these particular locations to make sure this didn’t continue to happen.
Commissioner Roth stated that if an operator is caught leaving a passenger, they should be disciplined. 

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Brendan Matthews stated that the bus schedule for Algiers was on a timetable.
Brendan Matthews stated that staff was working on revamping the timetables for the Algiers buses because once the buses were stuck in traffic, they do not reflect the current timetable.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine stated that the RTA has two problem areas in the City, Algiers and East New Orleans.

Justin Augustine reported that a Neighborhood Circulator System needed to be put in place in those two areas that would bring the passengers to Express Buses that would take the passengers downtown.
Justin Augustine reported that when staff becomes aware of any detours throughout the City, the RTA schedules are adjusted accordingly and Algiers and New Orleans East are the two areas in the system with timetable issues.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA was working on the Park-N-Ride Lot in Algiers but was waiting for FEMA to approve the PW.

Brendan Matthews reported that the Rideline received 180 complaints; 106 complaints were validated and there were 6 commendations.
Brendan Matthews reported that the Average Time on Hold was 2 minutes and 57 seconds; Time to Close a Complaint averaged 11 days for 180 complaints and Abandoned Calls were at 14.41%.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that the complaints for Paratransit were going to Karen Sider and now the calls were being routed to the Paratransit Reservationists and were being logged into the system to track the complaints and there was a validation process for each complaint.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that the complaints would be routed to a separate number different from the Paratransit Line.
Justin Augustine reported that the complaints would be rerouted through a new process that he had discussed with staff.

Brendan Matthews reported that the ADA September Highlights were as follows:
· 23,729 Trips requested, 17,862 completed

· 95,836 Individuals paid the 40 cent reduced fare and 4,247 ADA clients rode free on Fixed Route

· 2,157 persons in wheelchairs rode the system

· 8,029 individuals places their bikes on buses

· 12 complaints and 3 commendations were filed in September

· 713 individuals provided service by the ADA Office, 289 ID pictures were taken and 424 people requested applications or information

Chairwoman Williams stated that on October 7, 2016, the Greater New Orleans Foundation had a Pitch Your Idea Contest and the Light House of the Blind idea won and that idea was to provide training for mobility/visually impaired riders.  

Chairwoman Williams stated that this training would help the operators to become more diverse in assisting visually impaired riders.
ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT

Deslie Isidore reported that the ADA Compliance Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 

TRANSFER OF 10 BUSES TO PORT ARTHUR, TEXAS TRANSIT


Justin Augustine reported that about four years ago the RTA was approached by the FTA to assist the Port Arthur, Texas Transit Company because the fleet of buses that they were utilizing had fuel tanks that were exploding.
Justin Augustine reported that the buses that were transferred to Port Arthur were 100% financed by the FTA and the RTA did not contribute any money towards the purchase of these buses.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA had more buses than was needed at the time and the FTA asked the RTA to transfer those10 buses to Port Arthur, Texas Transit. 
Justin Augustine reported that the buses had reached 8 years of useful life and Port Arthur, Texas Transit Company still needed the buses and the FTA asked that the RTA transfer the interest of the buses to Port Arthur.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA assets would diminish by the depreciation value of the vehicles, $1.1 Million, and the appropriate equity portion would be offset accordingly on the financial statements. 

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA needs more buses in its fleet but to retrofit those buses would cost the RTA a lot of money.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that Port Arthur Transit maintained the insurance on the vehicles.

In response to Commissioner Gardere, Justin Augustine stated that the FTA was very appreciative of the RTA’s donation of the buses and this strengthened the relationship between the RTA and FTA.


Commissioner Gardere and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize the Transfer of 10 Buses to Port Arthur, Texas Transit.  Resolution No. 16-061 was adopted.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

James Guilbeau stated that the RTA needed to have passes that the riders could use between the Airport Bus and the Kenner buses.

James Guilbeau stated that the RTA needs the City of New Orleans to install “Pushbutton To Walk” traffic signals at the Rampart and Loyola/Basin and Canal Street intersections for the UPT Streetcar.

James Guilbeau stated that the RTA needs to consider consolidating the four streetcar shelters stops on Canal at the Rampart and Loyola intersections, to two between the Saenger and Loews theatres as discussed at a recent riders meeting. 

James Guilbeau stated that the RTA needs to consider reviewing the location of bus stops at the Elysian Fields and St. Claude intersection and requesting the City of New Orleans to consider installing “Pushbutton to Walk” traffic signals.
James Guilbeau stated that the #48 Canal/City Park streetcar route should terminate at the Riverfront-Esplanade station as was promised years ago.
In response to James Guilbeau, Justin Augustine stated that this was a public discussion and during a public hearing the public did not agree with the streetcar terminating at the Riverfront-Esplanade station.

In response to James Guilbeau, Justin Augustine stated that the UPT and the Rampart Streetcars were one in the same system that runs from the UPT to Elysian Fields.

In response to James Guilbeau, Justin Augustine stated that the streetcars have five routes; the only streetcar that runs to Esplanade is the Riverfront Streetcar.
Richelle Zea stated that the RTA assured her that all Broad buses would make a left at Alcee Fortier and Chef Menteur but while on the bus yesterday, the operator told her that the Broad Bus does not go there; she said that she was on train 6.
Richelle Zea stated that the operators told her that the buses don’t go to the Chateau d’ Orleans Apartments and also sad that the Broad bus should go back to its original route as before the July 14, 2016 route changes.
 Gerard Guter stated that the bus schedules show that the buses are to turn left and go down to the apartments.
In response to Commissioner Roth, Richelle Zea stated that in the morning she is at the bus stop for 8:00 a.m. and the first bus does not turn left at Alcee Fortier but makes the right and the second bus comes down, makes the right, and picks up the passengers at the Chateau d’Orleans Apartments.
Commissioner Roth stated that Gerard Guter should meet Ms. Zea tomorrow morning to assess and correct the situation.
Richelle Zea stated that the Lake Forest and Crowder buses don’t need to go that far down Michoud.

Richelle Zea stated that she can’t use her bus pass to get on the ferry.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA sells different type of passes and to ride the ferry she needs to purchase a pass that integrates with the ferry. 

In response to Richelle Zea, Justin Augustine stated that the Ferry Service falls under Transdev which has an amended agreement with RTA and the State of Louisiana and the RTA pass system was in place prior to the ferry system being taken over and the agency was working on an integrated system for buses, streetcars and ferries and because of the different fare structures, the correct pass should be used.
Chairwoman Williams stated that after the meeting Patrice Mercadel would give a tutorial on how to purchase the different passes for the buses, streetcars and ferries.
Justin Augustine stated that there was a process that the RTA goes through when the routes are changed and the routes were changed to accommodate the majority of the public and at the public hearings regarding routes, Ms. Zea needs to come and voice her concerns.
In response to Commissioner Herrera, Patrice Mercadel stated that the RTA website shows how to purchase passes and the RTA also has a video on the RTA’s YouTube Channel showing the steps on how to purchase a pass.  The RTA placed ads on buses, streetcars and shelters and also had commercials on WWL-TV and the passes were available for purchase since the 3rd Quarter of 2015. 


Brenda Holmes stated that she has a problem with route #57 and she said some operators were not servicing the stops along Claiborne Avenue.

Brenda Holmes stated that she called the rideline because the operator refused to service the stop at Charbonnet Funeral Home and customer service stated that the operators should stop at the bus stop located in front of Charbonnet Funeral Home but the operator just kept going and stated he was not serving that stop.  

Brenda Holmes stated that when Route No. 57 comes back to Canal Street and approaches Claiborne and Elysian Fields Avenues, the bus makes a right and comes back to St. Claude and stays in the right lane which makes it difficult for the handicapped riders to cross the street.  


Brenda Holmes stated that a better solution would have the bus go across St. Claude and make the left turn at the next intersection and pick up passengers by the shelter the Route No. 55 uses.

Brenda Holmes stated that with Route No. 80, riders appreciate the added time put on the schedule but the bus was operating in a maze.  When the bus gets to Chef Menteur Highway and Press Street the bus makes a left and goes back into Pontchartrain Park instead of heading in the 9th Ward. 


Brenda Holmes stated that she appreciated everything that the RTA has done for the riding public.

Brenda Holmes stated that on St. Ann and North Rampart Streets the Route No. 88 and Route No. 91 bus stop signs are still up and she was waiting for the bus and the streetcar operator passed and stated that the buses were no longer stopping at that stop any more so that bus sign should be removed.


Justin Augustine advised Valerie Jefferson before she spoke that if she was speaking about anything related to Transdev and its everyday operations, the RTA Board Meeting was not the appropriate place to speak on these issues because she was an employee of Transdev and she has to follow the proper protocol.
Valerie Jefferson reported that she drives the Lake Forest/Crowder Bus Line and that particular line does not have enough running time and she has filed a report with management.

Valerie Jefferson reported that when the Lake Forest buses get downtown, the buses never connect and the passengers are always running to catch the connecting buses.
In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that he welcomes any comments that anyone has to make regarding the connection of the buses.

EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOT TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to go into Executive Session at 12:01 p.m. on the matter of:
· Francis Falls, et al v. RTA, ET AL – USDC NO. 16-2499

· mITCHELL mIRAGLIA, ET AL V. RTA ET AL –USDC NO. 16-3347

· STEPHAN NAMISNAK V. RTA ET AL – USDC NO. 16-13792

Verbal Motion 16-055 was approved unanimously.
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to come out of Executive Session at 12:38 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-056 was approved unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of October 25, 2016 at 12:39 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-057 was approved unanimously.
